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                                                                                                      Circular Letter 37/99
To: The Management Authorities of all primary schools

Asbestos Survey

The Department of Education & Science has arranged for the inclusion of all schools in a nation-wide survey of public buildings being carried out by the Office of Public Works in order to identify the presence of asbestos.

Asbestos is the common name given to a group of naturally occurring minerals with long fibre characteristics. Due to its unique fire resistant and insulation properties, it was widely used as a construction material, especially prior to 1985.  Its use is no longer permitted because it can constitute a health risk if fibres are released into the air and breathed in.

The survey is being conducted on a phased basis over three years by consultants who have been specially commissioned by the OPW.  Over the coming months, schools will be contacted by the consultants who are working for the OPW to arrange access.  The survey will not be disruptive and will not involve any disturbance to the fabric of the building.  The personnel conducting the survey will carry identification from the OPW.  Principals of schools are also being informed separately of the survey.  
If remedial works are deemed necessary as a result of the presence of asbestos in a school, arrangements will be made by the OPW for the extension of the works.  No charge on school funds will arise in respect of this work. 

A small number of schools in the South-East of the county have already been surveyed on a pilot basis earlier this year.  Where remedial work has been identified as necessary this is underway or has already been completed. 
The results of the survey will be forwarded to schools as they become available.

If you have any queries about this matter, please contact Mr Kevin Fleming, Health & Safety Unit, Office of Public Works, 51 St Stephen’s Green, Dublin 2. Tel. :01 – 6476198.

Frank Wyse,

Planning and Building Unit

December, 1999
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